  CHICO PADDLEHEADS MINUTES
Wednesday September 5,, 2007
P.O. Box 1881
Chico, CA  95927
 
Following are the minutes of the September 5, 2007* Chico Paddleheads meeting held Scotty’s.  
                        
Websites:  http://www.chicopad dleheads. org/ (membership application form)
http://groups. yahoo.com/ group/chicopaddl eheads/  (Use to get on e-mail list regarding ongoing trips/business, etc.  See instructions end of this newsletter.)
 
 
* –October meeting will be held first Wednesday 10/3/07 at 6:00 at Aca Taco.   Meeting time and location changes October to April from Scotty’s to Aca Taco.
 
· 2007 Officers are:
President - The President office is shared by Sue Good and Deborah Besnard
Treasurer and membership –Sue Good 
Secre tary/Meeting Minutes – Paul Steffy 
Conservation Chair  - Will be shared by Dave Steindorf and Vicky
 
· Approximately 25 Paddleheads attended the September 5 meeting held at Scotty’s.  It seems every meeting new faces show up.  It is great to see the diversity of paddlers and prospective paddlers!  I believe we had a new experienced rafter at the meeting.
 
· Co-President Sue Good called the meeting to order.
 
· Trip recaps - 
· Too numerous to mention.  Some of the more interesting have been nonpaddling events including Burning Man attended by Roland and Lisa, and ??  Jim Welborn talked about attending the Aqua Man (was he kidding?)  Rick S. backpacked in Y! osemite. 
· Flat water trips in the last month included Eagle Lake and Juniper Lake on the Lassen National Forest, Angel Island, Oroville Forebay, American River.
· Though it is now old news, Calvin organized a trip from Balls Ferry to Jellys Ferry (about 18 miles) the weekend of 9/18.  I saw some good e-mail feedback that this was by far the best stretch of Sacramento River that most had ever paddled, and plans are in the making for another run.
· Ed and friends went to Van Dam.  Hope all had a great time.
 
Conservation Advocacy Business
· Jim Dwyer requested support from the Paddleheads to endorse a letter from Friends of the River to California Fish and Game and California Department of Water Resources regarding the proposed Draft EA/Initial Study-Mitigated Negative Declaration for the M&T Chico Ranch/Llano Seco Rancho Pumping Plant Maintenance of Channel Alignment Sacramento River Mile 192.5 (Project) dated August 2007.  The letter drafted by John Merz concludes, “In short, the vision of CALFED relative to a meandering river system is being seriously challenged by the Project and should be rejected.”  A motion was made authorizing Jim Dwyer to draft a letter of support for the Friends of the River 9/7/07 letter.  The motion was unanimously passed.  Both the Paddleheads letter and the Friends of the River letters are presented for your review as an attachment to these minutes.
 
· Miscellaneous Business- 
 
· Members discussed the proposal considered and passed in July to fund rental of the CARD pool for role practice and instruction.  It seems the members at the current August meeting would like to reconsider the expenditure considering that Douglas Shields and Debbie have offered their pools for practice sessions with adequate advance request and notice.  In addition, Dan and Gini Vernaus have offered access to Butte Creek adjacent to their property for practice on the real thing.  Roland offered to host a role practice sometime in the next month, location to be! arrange d.
 
· Douglas Shields donated a bucket boat (raft), frame, and miscellaneous paddling paraphernalia.  Suggest that some raft savvy paddleheads check the gear out which will be stored at Debbie’s house – Brett and Roland.  Though the Club has been interested in a larger self-bailing raft, members agreed that this donation should be checked out, and hopefully it will meet our river support needs and give some less experienced paddlers a chance to ride along.  Thank you Douglas!
 
 
· News recaps
 
· The FEATHER RIVER FESTIVAL (aka Belden Bash) was held as scheduled August 24-26.  Featured performer,Alice Demeceli put on a great show.  The next day on the River I heard paddlers singing her song “I Don’t Want to be a Farm Raised Salmon” (or something close to that).  Dave Steindorf came through with a great selection of films for Friday night enjoyment.  The Women (especially) couldn’t say enough good things about the warm and clean showers that were available for campers at Belden.
 
· The slalom race held Saturday was successful, though the number of competitors was fewer than 2006, due in part to the increased difficulty of the course.  It was great watching advanced slalom racers do their thing.  The Down River Race was also a success.  There was some discussion re the $150 the Paddleheads puts up to sponsor the slalom race (liability insurance).  Members feel that this is an important investment.  believe.  The entry fee was $20.00, $10 of which went to ACA.
 
On the business end of the Festival, Dave Steindorf reported that receipts from the party etc. paid for the band plus $1,000 was donated to American Whitewater.  Dave is hoping that somebody(s) will step forward and take command of organizing the Festival, as he has been doing so for at least several years.  There was some discussion of what the Festival may look like next year; i.e. location of slalom course (easier vs difficult), Festival location, etc.  Chips Creek was mentioned as a possible location.
 
Charlie reported that he went a bit over the $250 originally allocated for t-shirts.  So if you have not purchased a Feather River Festival t-shirt for $15.00, please help Charlie and the Paddleheads make up our deficit.  I think he sold at least several shirts following the meeting.  The shirts are not dated, so we can always sell them at Feather River releases and the next F.R. Festival.
 
 
 

· UPCOMING 2008 OFFICER ELECTIONS
Yours truly thought it would be a good idea to bring up the subject of elections during the September meeting rather than waiting until the November meeting when elections are typically held.  November meetings are typically poorly attended in part to the ostrich “head-in-the sand” syndrome; i.e. “If I’m not there, I won’t be elected”.  So we thought it would be a good idea to accept nominations and volunteers for offices well ahead of November.  So we had pretty good luck!  Nominee/volunteers included:

            President or co-president( s) – Calvin Hamilton, Lisa Williams
            Treasurer – Anne Marie Baltzell
            Minute-Taker – Jim Dwyer
            T-Shirts – Douglas Shields
            Equipment Rental and Storage – Deb Besnard
            Conservation Chair – Dave and Vicky?
            Party Committee - ???
 
 
· FEATHER RIVER AND PIT RIVER RELEASE UPDATE
 
The last of the Feather River releases for the year was this weekend (9/22-23).  Rock Creek releases only (not Cresta) are scheduled for July, August and September.  Actual dates and release flows will be updated on the American Whitewater website   http://www.american whitewater. org/content/ Wiki/rivers: releases: start/ . Release flow will be minimum 800 cfs.  No Cresta releases scheduled due to ongoing frog study.  Dates will be 7/29/07, 8/25 and 26, and 9/22-23/07.  Release will be approximately 1,000 CFS beginning 11 a.m. Saturday.  Release will ramp up from 400 cfs/hour until 1,000 is reached.

 

         Pit River release info should is also available on the AW site at   http://www.american whitewater. org/content/ Article/view/ articleid/ 18292/display/ full/
 
· MEMBERSHIP.  See everyone next meeting October 3.   Please bring your $15.00 annual dues so we can replenish the Club Account.  I am posting a listing of those who paid dues for 2006 or 2007 in the Files section of the Yahoo Groups site.  You can check there to se! e if you are paid up for 2007.  E-mail me if you have any questions.  Any dues paid now through the end of the year apply for the remainder of 2007 and calendar year 2008.  Club policy is that present or former presidents are exempt from annual dues (however donations are accepted).  Also if all members could complete a current club application so that we can have a current signed waiver, address, etc. it would help Officers to make an accurate membership list that will be available at monthly meetings.  The application is available at the following website.  (A new P.O. box has been obtained, so if dues are mailed in the letters should no longer be returned.    http://www.chicopad dleheads. org/signup. htm
Address is Chico Paddleheads, P.O. Box 1881, Chico, CA  95927
 
 
WEBSITE AND GENERAL COMMUNICATION INFO
 
· There is now an alternative Paddleheads website set up by Dan Efseaff, but at this time the only Paddleheads e-mail list is maintained at the Yahoo website..  Any folks who want to access the e-mail postings, pictures, documents (including member list) now need! to acce ss the Yahoo group website at http://groups. yahoo.com/ group/chicopaddl eheads/
Lance Petrach-Zunich is the Yahoo group moderator and will those who request.  Make sure you edit your profile to receive e-mails.  If you have a spam filter (as I do) that allows e-mails only from addresses in your address book, make sure you add the address: chicopaddleheads@ yahoo.com so that group e-mails will not be rejected.
In order to e-mail all members, send your e-mail to: chicopaddleheads@ yahoogroups. com .  Hope that covers it, if you have any questions, contact Lance through the Paddleheads Yahoo website (contact list owner) or his personal e-mail address which can be found on the membership list under the “Files” section of the Yahoo Paddleheads website.
 
· The Yahoo group site is the only pathway to send and receive e-mails to all Paddleheads members.  The only other option is to obtain the current membership list and build your own group e-mail list.  This may not be a bad idea if you want to correspond only with a certain subset of Paddlehead members (i.e. hard core Class five paddlers, hard core flat water paddlers, etc.)
 
· If you are not a paid-up member, your name will not appear on the membership list.  It is a cheap investment for a worthwhile cause.  And while you are at it, join or renew your membership to American Whitewater Association.  Dave Steindorf can provide applications or you can go to the www.americanwhitewa ter.org/    website  .  American Whitewater dues are reduced for affiliated club members.  So, if you are paid up with Paddleheads for 2007 calendar year, enter discount code CL10cph into the promotional code field to receive a $10 discount.AW receives a periodic update of current Paddleheads members.
 
· How to reply to an individual e-mail addressee (not entire Paddleheads e-mail list):
A number of folks have made a sometimes embarrassing error of using the “reply to” e-mail button in an attempt to reply to the originator of an e-mail sent to chicopaddleheads through yahoogroups.  If you do not desire all Yahoo group members to view your message response follow these directions.  There may be an easier way to avoid this problem, but this is my “work around”.  
Here is what I do to reply to the individual.  While reading the e-mail I want to reply to, I click on reply.  The e-mail name of the sender will appear (usually in blue) in the original message as sender.  Right click on the name.  Then click on properties.  You can copy their e-mail address and replace the Paddleheads group mail address with the individual's. 
 
Another alternative, to find a member’s e-mail address is to go to members section of the yahoo website where all e-mail addresses are listed.  However, member’s true names are not necessarily available in the profiles.
 
 
